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Local Government Charges Act 2009 - Needs Reviewing
Property Owners have complied with the Local Government Charges Act 2009, which has netted approximately €40 million.  The IPOA are lobbying for a review on this legislation in the interest of fairness.  A number of anomalies need to be addressed prior to the next payment.   
1) The payment is due again on the 31st March 2010, and means that buy to let investors are paying this for the second time in a years period – inequitable by any standard it should be due again in September.  
2) Houses in multiple units are very hard hit by this legislation.  Buy to let investors running a business, renting accommodation that was purchased on one folio number needs to be able to pay a block payment of €400 not per bed-sit.  Two identical houses next door to each other, one letting to 5 sharing paying €200 and the other let in 5 bed-sits paying €1000.   This per bed-sit charge is unsustainable, unbalanced, unequal, and will result in more investors leaving the market or having to hand back their properties to the banks.
3) Unfortunately a large percentage of people who purchased in the last number of years are in a position of negative equity, with long vacant periods and rental income not covering the mortgage interest payments.  There needs to be an ability to pay clause inserted for a loss making situations. 

4) The charge should be allowable as an expense; otherwise investors will be paying tax on a tax which is a ludicrous situation.

5) If you have a family member living in a property rent free there should be no charge – the 2km proximity should be abolished.  It is unfair to be providing accommodation to a family member free of charge and to be taxed for doing so.  Elderly parents and college going adult children will in most cases not be within a 2km area.

6) Where a property is not suitable as a dwelling, there needs to be a simple method set out for the owner that they can apply for an exemption for the payment.

The Irish Property Owners Association is the national representative organisation for landlords and lobbies and campaigns for fair play and professionalism in the private rental market.
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